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Nau mai haere mai, tēnā koutou kātoa. Welcome to our July edition of the RHB Pānui!

Winter planting season is in full swing, and there are still plenty more chances to get
your hands dirty! We’ve got some great community planting days coming up – so grab

your gloves, round up your whānau, and help us out.

Our August Predator Pulse is just around the corner — read all about it and be sure to
check out the incredible results from the last pulse in this edition. Every trap checked

and bait station reIlled is making a real difference!

We’re also shining a spotlight on Kath Hopper Reserve, where volunteers have been
making huge strides – read all about it below and come along to our upcoming planting

day in Ōrewa to see the progress for yourself.

Take a moment to explore the latest news, events, and ways to get involved. And don’t
forget to update your email preferences if you’d like to receive our monthly What’s On

newsletter straight to your inbox.

 

 

WINNING THE WEED WAR:
A REMARKABLE SALTMARSH COMEBACK

IN OREWA
 

Nestled at 72 Kath Hopper Drive in Orewa, right beside the popular Te Ara Tahuna
Estuary Cycleway and Walkway, lies a vital yet unassuming patch of land. This 3800m²
boggy area isn't just any wetland; it's a precious saltmarsh, designated a Significant
Ecological Area (SEA). Saltmarshes are crucial ecological powerhouses, they form on the
edge of estuaries and in areas where there is little wave action and sediment is
deposited. They are regularly covered by seawater, acting as nurseries for juvenile fish
and providing essential breeding and feeding grounds for a variety of birds.

SEAs, like this one, are identified areas of significant indigenous vegetation or habitats of
indigenous fauna, either on land, in freshwater, or in the coastal marine area. SEAs are
identified based on their ecological value, including representativeness, threat status,
diversity, and their role as stepping stones or buffers for migration.  

Despite its ecological importance, this particular saltmarsh was once entirely
overwhelmed by ecological weeds, especially tenacious arum lilies. But thanks to the
dedication of our community, its fortunes are rapidly changing!

The journey began in August 2023 when Deborah from RHB initiated community-led
restoration efforts, starting with focused working bees to cut and paste the relentless
arum lilies. The transformation really took root in the winter of 2024, when a fantastic
community planting day saw 1000 native grasses and rushes lovingly planted into the
newly cleared areas. A huge thank you to Ray White Orewa for generously fuelling our
planting volunteers with a delicious lunch that day.

The effort didn't stop there. Regular weekly working bees were established, tackling the
monumental task of removing persistent arum lilies and protecting our precious new
plants from encroaching weeds.

Now, as we approach our next planting day at this very site, the results are clear: there
are few arum lilies to be seen – we are definitely winning this battle!

Join us on Thursday 14th August, to add a further 1000 plants to this thriving ecosystem
and celebrate this remarkable community success story! Your hands can help write the
next chapter of this incredible restoration.

 

 

 

 Red Beach Park, Red Beach
 Wednesday 23 July |  10am–4pm

Join us at this popular park as we work alongside local groups to enhance and help this
beautiful space.  We have got a big number of native plants to get in the group, mainly
planting native OiOi in key areas.  So come along to help and stay as long as you like. 

 Meet: William Bayes Place, opposite #23
 Keen to join us? All the info you need is on the Facebook event page.

 Bayside Reserve, Browns Bay
 Saturday 26 July |  10am–1pm

We've got plenty of native trees, shrubs and grasses that are ready to be planted. 
Come join us for a fun and rewarding morning volunteering.

 Meet: 7 - 9 Crestview Place
 Find out all the events details:  Facebook event here.

 Okoromai-Clansman Reserve, Army Bay
 Saturday 26 July |  10am–12pm

This is a special planting day that is not to be missed.  Come along to this hidden gem
at the end of the Whangaparaoa Peninsula and plant the future and help restore this
beautiful wetland.  

 Meet: 29 Okoromai Views
 Find out more:  Facebook event here.

 Longmead Reserve, Browns Bay
 Saturday 2 August |  10am–1pm

Join us for a community planting day at this popular local reserve! Longmead Reserve
is loved by locals for its easy walking paths, mature trees, and as a green shortcut
through the neighbourhood. We're planting native trees, shrubs, and grasses to
support local wildlife and future generations. Come along and stay as long as you can
— everyone is welcome!

 Meet: Opposite 44 Langana Avenue, Browns Bay
 Keen to join us? All the info you need is on the Facebook event page.

 Whangaparāoa College Wetland Planting Day
 Sunday 3 August |  10am–1pm

Come along and help restore a vital wetland right in the heart of the college grounds!
This special site filters stormwater, reduces flooding, and supports native wildlife. By
planting together with students, teachers, and the community, we're bringing this
ecosystem back to life — and there’ll be a BBQ afterwards to celebrate your mahi!

 Meet: Use the Berdinner Road entrance, Whangaparāoa College
 Keen to join us? All the info you need is on the Facebook event page.

There are more planting days throughout August, so keep an eye on our facebook
page and the next What's On newsletter for more details or check out the website
www.restorehb.org.nz/planting-days.

FIND MORE RHB PLANTING DAY EVENTS

 

 

 

JUNE-JULY PLANTING WRAP UP

Mud, sun, and thousands of plants – the season is off to an awesome start! Thanks to all
the amazing volunteers, students and partners who’ve helped restore our local reserves,
wetlands, dunes, and streams. Here’s what we’ve accomplished together:

 

TAIAOTEA RESERVE

550 native plants
20 volunteers

 Soggy ground, sunny
vibes!

First planting of 2025! Air
Scouts and locals helped

transform this Browns Bay
reserve after the removal
of pest trees like willow

and cherry. Big thanks to
the Air Scouts for the hot
drinks and sweet treats!

STREDWICK &
STREDWICK EAST

RESERVE

800+ plants
So many volunteers to
thank, locals, chinese

community,
Glamorgan School,

Glamorgan
Kindergarten & Titoki

Montessori!
Almost complete
riparian margin
 Beautiful day with a

great turnout

Planting began here in
2022 — and this year,
we’re nearly done! 

TE HERENGA WAKA O
OREWA

112 oioi + sea
primrose

12 volunteers
Riverbank restoration

 Atrocious weather,
excellent spirits!

Despite the rain, our team
replanted a riverbank
disturbed by tugboat
removal and enjoyed

warming up with lunch
and hot drinks afterward.

AMORINO PARK

252 plants
26 volunteers

New boggy planting
site + infill
 A perfect sunny
winter’s day!

Expanding from the 2022
site, this new area is now
buzzing with fresh native
growth. Welcome to our

new volunteers that came
along!

BUSHGLEN & MALTERS
RESERVES

40+ volunteers
Boardwalk & steps
officially opened

 Special ribbon-cutting,
fantastic community

spirit.  Very pleasant walk
along the new
boardwalks.

WINSTONES COVE
Sloped coastal

planting
Small but mighty crew

3 key areas planted
 Beautiful day,

determined team!

A small team tackled the
slopes, beach bank, and

northern pathway. Erosion
was visible in spots, but
the effort to stabilise and
restore continues. Last

year’s planting is thriving
— take a stroll and enjoy

this hidden gem!

A DAY OF CELEBRATION & DIGGING IN: BUSHGLEN RESERVE
What a fantastic day it was at Bushglen and Malters Reserve on June 29th! Over 40
enthusiastic adults and children gathered for a special event that truly highlighted
community spirit and dedication to our environment.

The morning kicked off at Bushglen Reserve (Helvetia Avenue, Browns Bay) with the
official opening of its brand-new boardwalk and steps. Julia Parfitt from the Hibiscus &
Bays Local Board led the ceremony, cutting a beautiful harakeke 'ribbon' lovingly woven
by Kelly's children. After some well-deserved refreshments, it was time to get our hands
dirty with the planting.

A massive "Ka pai" and thank you goes out to Kathy McCormack for her tireless hard
work in weed and predator control, and for her ongoing care of this significant reserve.
Bushglen truly wouldn't look the same without her dedicated efforts. We were also
delighted to have our local board chair, Alexis Popplebaum, and fellow board member
Greg Walden join us for the event.

Across the road, at Malters Reserve, our volunteers also tackled some challenging weed
removal and planting. Despite the uneven ground making things tricky, the
determination shone through!

A big 'ka pai' and ngā mihi to everyone who attended – it was a day of hard work,
celebration, and plenty of mud (no one ended up clean by the end of the planting!).
Your efforts are truly making a difference!

 

 

 

 

KEEP THE WINS COMING: YOUR HELP NEEDED FOR
AUGUST'S PREDATOR PULSE!

As you can see your incredible dedication to predator control is making a tangible
difference! That's 511 pests removed in just one pulse, directly helping to save more of
our precious native species.

We're incredibly proud of what our current volunteers achieve, but to keep up this vital
work and expand our reach, we desperately need more hands on deck! Whether you're
new to predator control or an experienced trapper, your contribution will directly help
protect our unique biodiversity.

Upcoming August Pulse: What to Expect

As we head into the August pulse, your continued vigilance is more important than ever.
Winter Watch: The colder weather means more rats and mice are actively seeking
shelter – especially near homes.
Be Prepared: We're expecting high bait take and catch rates this pulse, particularly on
traplines close to urban areas.
Volunteers: Make sure you’re stocked with bait and lures – and reach out if you need
more!

Every check, every record, and every pest caught contributes directly to these vital wins.
Which creates safer spaces for native wildlife to thrive. 

 Interested? Flick Simon an email at simon@restorehb.org.nz

BECOME A MEMBER OF OUR PREDATOR CONTROL
VOLUNTEER TEAM

 

 

PLANTING TIME AT LONG BAY COLLEGE

Long Bay College Sustainability Prefect
Aja, members of the Student Volunteer
Army and local volunteer Roy joined
forces this month to add about 100 native
trees to a dry bank around the north-
western edge of the school grounds.

The site used to be heavily infested by
pampas grass and gorse but after several
years of continuous efforts by Roy the site
is on a good track to return to a self-
sustaining ecosystem. So far, he has
planted 500 trees on the site and there is
certainly still room for many more! 

Restore Hibiscus and Bays is looking
forward to supporting Roy and Long Bay
College on their restoration journey! 

 

 

TREE-MENDOUS TEAMWORK!

A group of enviro students from
Northcross Intermediate and Sherwood
School along with their teachers Kel
Hartell and Karla Anderson got their
hands dirty for a great cause—planting
nine signature trees along the fence of
their shared sports field.  Each tree (like
Pōhutukawa, Kauri, and Rimu) represents
a school team and stands as a symbol of
growth, unity, and school pride. Several
smaller plants were also added as
understory and also on the bank of
Sherwood School to extend their existing
restoration site even further.  

Thanks to support from Auckland Council,
the Hibiscus and Bays Local Board,
Glasgow Contractors and Blackbridge
Nursery (plus some awesome soil from
Terracottum), the planting day was a
huge success! 

 

The students haven't just planted some
trees—they have planted connections.
With muddy boots and big smiles,
students learned how to care for the
environment and leave a legacy that
will grow for years to come. Keep an
eye out for the custom plaques
marking each tree—this is just the
beginning of something green and
great! 

 

 

MORE TREES FOR THE FOREST SCHOOL!
Several hundred native trees and shrubs have been planted at the Forest School with the
help of many eager students and parents! Some areas that used to be infested by pampas
and ginger are now dotted with plants such as manuka and harakeke creating more valuable
habitat for the many native animal species that call the school grounds their home.

More plants will go into the ground this term to extend the native plantings even further.

What an amazing transformation! Ka pai everyone!  

 

 

GET IN TOUCH WITH JULIA TO DISCUSS RHB WORKING

WITH SCHOOLS >

 

 

Find out more about RHB Volunteering
opportunities

Find out what
volunteering activities are

coming up around the
East Coast Bays and the

Hibiscus Coast. 

From weeding, tree
planting, pest control and

monitoring.

We would love for you to
join us!

WHAT'S ON
CALENDAR >

To all our volunteers,
thank so much for all your
hard work and support.

Please remember to
record your awesome
efforts so we can keep
track and so you can go

in to win!!

LOG YOUR
VOLUNTEER HOURS

>

Become a valued member
today! 

Your membership is
crucial—without our

members, we cannot
thrive.  Also please
update your email

subscription preferences
/ volunteering options.

SIGN UP FOR OUR
NEWSLETTERS AND

TO BECOME A
MEMBER >

 

FIND OUT WHAT'S ON WITH RESTORE HIBISCUS & BAYS

Regular volunteer opportunities, events & workshops

 

Restore Hibiscus & Bays

Restore Hibiscus & Bays is a community-led, not-for-profit initiative that aims to bring together, empower and
grow the network of restoration groups, neighbourhoods, individuals, schools, businesses and other

organisations working to eradicate pests, restore native habitats and improve water quality across the East
Coast Bays and Hibiscus Coast. 

Restore Hibiscus & Bays is an Incorporated Society with charitable status.  We encourage you all to sign up as
a member of the Society, which will give you voting rights and our AGM's and special general meetings.

Questions? Email us at info@restorehb.org.nz  

Please  click here update  your subscription preferences / volunteering options.
Click here to  unsubscribe  from our updates.

Restore Hibiscus & Bays | 712 Beach Road, Browns Bay, Auckland 0630
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